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In a joint ballot, the NUT and NAHT (National Association of Head teachers) are to ask  Headteacher, Deputy Headteacher and Leadership Group members to refuse to administer the tests this year. 

Both unions will use the same timetable and ask the same questions. The ballot follows a successful indicative ballot and months of lobbying to persuade the government to scrap the deeply unpopular tests. 
The two unions, working together, can end the SATs.

The NUT with the NAHT are holding a joint meeting for Head teacher, Deputy Headteacher and Leadership Group  members on Monday, March 15th, at the  Bankfield Hotel, Bingley.

 The meeting will start at 5pm with tea and coffee from 4.30. 
Overleaf is a letter from Ian Murch, General Secretary of Bradford NUT, with more details about the ballot and meeting.
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All teaching time, morning breaks, and all school meetings must be within this time limit. This is enshrined in the School Teachers’ Pay and Conditions Document. If a meeting is not within the time limit, you cannot be expected to attend. The school management should publish a calendar of the distribution of the 1265 hours.

Contact the Union office if you think1265 hours are not being used properly in your school.

We are not used to cuts in education in recent years. The current Government may have continued to test, assess, target and inspect us to death, and value competition over collaboration in the education system, but for 10 years there have been real terms increases in education spending.

In Bradford, this has already ended. The budgets of schools for 2010-2011 will barely have enough in them for pay awards and anticipated inflation in other costs, so some schools with particular circumstances such as falling rolls may face cuts in staffing from September. 

One of the culprits for this year’s problems is the Building Schools for the Future Programme. This is not a free lunch. Every new school that it delivers carries additional costs arising from the rent of the new building and the extra cost of having a private company do the “facilities management”. These costs are deemed too high for the individual schools in the programme to bear out of their own budgets, so an element of them is taken from the money that would have been available to other schools – a process called “top-slicing”. Bradford is further into BSF than any other Local Authority, so it is biting particularly hard here.

From 2011, things threaten to get a lot worse. Every political party and most of the media are softening us up for the idea that because we work in the public sector, we must face cuts to fund the current deficit in public sector finances caused by the untold billions that the Government borrowed to keep the banks going. Pay freezes, worsening our pension scheme, direct cuts in the money available for education, are all being considered by Conservatives, Labour and Lib Dems.

These plans are something that we need to challenge very strongly during the election period. “Some 22,000 investment banking staff are receiving £191,000 each on average in salary and bonuses - of which £95,000 is discretionary bonus,” the BBC reported about just one British bank recently. Add that to all of the others, and you can see why there are solutions other than making education and the people who work in it take the pain.

We will be organising hustings and providing material to question your local candidates once the election is declared. 



To Headteachers, Deputy Headteachers and Leadership Group Members in Primary Schools Who Are Members of the NUT

Dear Colleague,

Key Stage 2 SATs 2010 

The Executive of the National Union of Teachers (NUT) and the Council of the National Association of Head Teachers (NAHT) have now decided that members of both unions will be balloted for industrial action with a view to boycotting this year’s Key Stage 2 tests in English and Mathematics. It has been necessary to take this decision to ballot because of the lack of a positive response from Government to the clear options to SATs outlined by the NUT and NAHT. 

The outcome of SATs adversely affects your terms and conditions. The use of publicly available league tables, based on the result of these tests, has negative consequences for the pay, tenure and career progression prospects of heads and other leadership group staff. The indicative ballots conducted by both unions showed strong support for a boycott of this year’s tests if other avenues of persuasion failed.

The ballot will open on the 15th March and closes on the 16th April 2010.

We have arranged  a joint meeting with our NAHT colleagues in the Bradford District on the opening day of the ballot, Monday March 15th, at 5pm at The Bankfield Hotel, Bingley. 

This will be a briefing on the ballot and the potential boycott, an opportunity to ask questions on this, and an explanation of the further campaigning steps that our two organisations will be taking together.

The NUT’s speaker will be Gill Goodswen, our National Vice President and a Kirklees Primary Headteacher. I and other Bradford NUT Officers will also be in attendance.

We look forward to seeing you there.

Best wishes, Ian Murch

Bradford NUT Secretary


.
Could you and your pupils use some funding for a project aimed to promote community cohesion through educational activities undertaken in Bradford District schools? 

Bradford NUT will make available up to £1000 for a project of this nature. 

Expressions of interest should be received by the Thursday 1st April 2010, with a brief outline of your ideas. The project should be something new, over and above the normal work of the school, and you need to be a member of the NUT.

This annual award is in memory of NUT member Geoff Robinson, for his lifelong fight against racism and fascism. 
For further details please contact Alison Hill, the Equal Opportunities Officer (or leave a message for her) at the Union office.


Throughout the year Bradford NUT sends delegates to various conferences organised by the union or by other organisations. Delegates are usually members who volunteer during General Meetings.
Black Teachers’ Conference, Stoke Rochford.
Bradford NUT delegates to a well-attended conference were Alison Hill (our Equal Opportunities officer) and June Cockburn.

Speakers included Princess Moss from the National Education Conference, our sister teaching union in the USA, who made a powerful  speech about challenges  faced by teachers in her country, and Paramjit Bhutta, a black head teacher in Stepney Green who was equally inspiring.
There were workshops on advancing in primary schools and coaching, and discussions covered achieving leadership, challenging discrimination in the classroom, and playing a more active part in the Union. 
Delegates represented a wide range of members from different communities.

Alison and June took the opportunity to let the conference know about the equal opportunities work which the NUT is doing in Bradford.
Right to Work Conference, Manchester

Bradford NUT was represented by James Dean and Denis White. The Right to Work Movement is calling for unions across the public and private sectors to unite in defence of jobs, services and pensions, and in opposition to cuts. Workshops included fighting privatisation, jobs not bombs, and defending migrant workers from exploitation. For more information go to www.righttowork.org.uk
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   1265 HOURS!

















BRADFORD NUT, 22 EDMUND STREET, BRADFORD, BD5 0BH

TEL:01274 414664/FAX: 01274 414665

e-mail: “name”@bradfordnut.org   website www.bradfordnut.org

If you would like future copies of Newsletters emailing to you, 
please contact the office with your email address.


